STOGURSEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL ASSEMBLY HELD ON TUESDAY 12 APRIL 2016
 IN THE VICTORY HALL STOGURSEY

To be approved and signed at the following meeting

PRESENT:
Cllr Allan Searle (Chairman), Cllr Chris Ford (Vice-Chairman), Cllr Val Boxall, Cllr Geoff Coles, Cllr Ian Elenor, Cllr Susan Jones, Cllr Paul Tipney, Cllr Keith Turpin, County Cllr Hugh Davies, Aly Prowse (Clerk), Pauline Kaye, 3 members of the Public. 

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:

Apologies were received from Cllrs Sue Goss and Chris Morgan.
1
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS ANNUAL ASSEMBLY:

1.1
The minutes of the Annual Assembly held on 14 April 2015 were AGREED and signed by the Chairman. 

1.2
Cllr Tipney questioned whether it was still the intention to improve the acoustics of the Victory Hall 

under the proposed refurbishment. Cllr Searle said that it is.

2
ELECTOR’S SESSION:

Thanks were expressed to the Chairman, councillors, and the Clerk for all their hard work over the year. 

Apologies were given for the apathy and lack of attendance by parishioners at the meetings, but it is 

nevertheless appreciated that the parish council is always there to be called upon if there is a problem. Cllr 
Searle thanked the parishioner for her kind words. 
3
PRESENTATION OF THE PARISH COUNCIL ACCOUNTS TO 31 MARCH 2016 (The Clerk)

The total income for the year was £89816; £20000 of this was the Precept and £14249 for the VAT 

reclaimed. Virtually all the remaining £55525 was made up of external grant funding, including the Burgage 
Rd Play Area. Expenditure for the year totalled £83085. Again, this was mostly costs associated with the 
various grants received for one-off projects and associated purchases attracting VAT. The normal annual 
expenditure items such as insurance, audit, litter bins and grass cutting was consistent with the previous 
year. The net bank balance at the 31.3.16 was £30342, £6731 higher than last the same period last year. 
Finally, the schedule of the parish council assets totalled £128389, a large increase on the previous year 
reflecting the new Burgage Rd Play Area and BMX track totalling £85254. Councillors APPROVED the 
Accounts as proposed by Cllr Boxall and seconded by Cllr Jones.

4
ANNUAL REPORT OF THE CHAIRMAN (Cllr Allan Searle)

4.1
The Chairman presented his report to 31.3.16 Copies were handed out to those present and it will be placed in the parish magazine. The report included the uncontested Election in May 2015, Hinkley C Community Impact Mitigation funding, Parish Enhancement, Planning, Community Car Scheme and the Farringdon Hill Horse Crossing. 
4.2
The Chairman thanked our County Cllr, District Councillors, Councillors, Vice-Chairman and the Clerk for all their hard work and support. He hopes we can continue to improve the quality of life for the people of the parish. 

5
REPORT OF THE STOGURSEY CHARITIES (Pauline Kaye, Steward):

We welcomed Pauline to her first Annual Assembly as the Steward of the Stogursey Charities. This mainly represents income, expenditure and the various investments associated with the Alms Houses. A new accountant employing slightly different methods, resulted in a few minor adjustments made to the accounts, which demonstrated a healthy asset balance. The Chairman thanked Pauline for her report.

The meeting ended at 7.20pm.
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10 May 2016

…………………………………………..

Date: …………………………………………………


(Chairman)

Approved:….……………………………………..

Date:…………………………………………………

Please note a copy of the minutes, the Accounts, and both the Chairman’s and Stogursey Charities’ reports will be placed in the Parish Council file in the Stogursey Post Office and on the Stogursey Website.
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